VERNON HILLS, ILLINOIS 60061
® PHONE: 708-918-4000

MANAGERS DESIGNERS/CONSULTANTS NOV 3 0 1990

26 November 1990

Mr. Ben Hall

Environmental Response Division
Michigan Department of Natural Resources
Region III Headquarters

P.O. Box 30028

Lansing, Michigan 48909

Subject: Linden Road Landfill Site
Investigation and Interim
Remedial Measures Evaluztion
Flint, Michigan

Dear Mr. Hall:

Roy F. Weston, Inc. (WESTON) has been contracted by General Motors
AC Rochester Division to perform a site investigation and interim
remedial measures evaluation (IRME) at the Linden Road Landfill
Site located in Flint Township, Michigan. AC Rochester requested
WESTON to contact you and clarify certain items related to the
above mentioned project, identified by you in a letter dated 10
October 1990, to Mr. Richard Eisenman of AC Rochester. Since you
were away from your office during the last two weeks and we planned
to commence investigations at the site during the week of 26
November 1990, we discussed the project issues with Ms. Jean
Haights of your department on 19 November 1990. This letter is to
document our conversation with Ms. Jean Haights and, also to
document a correction on Table 3-1, Appendix B of the IRME Work
Plan .

The following were our responses to your comments in the order
presented ir your 10 October 1990 letter to Mr. Eisenman:

1. WESTON will use both a Photoionization Detector (PID) and
an Organic Vapor Analyzer (OVA)/ Flame Ionization Detector
(FID) during field screening during the investigations.
This action will be taken in order to distinguish detection
of methane gas from other potential organic vapors as well
as to ensure that any potential presence of organic vapors
with relatively high ionization potentials are not missed
during field screening activities.

2. The deep wells proposed will not penetrate any significant
confining clay layers identified during drilling
activities. As specified in pages 3-13 and B-15 of
the Site Investigation Work Plan, the presence of a
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